
The Pickens County Board of Education met on July 10, 2017 at 7:00 a.m. at Gordo High School (630 4th Street NW, Gordo, AL).  
LaSonja Richardson, Annie Jackson, Nick Tolstick and Debbie Holley were present. Michael Hinton was absent.  Others present 
were Superintendent Jamie Chapman, Jennifer Shirley, and Barbara Garrett. 
 

1. MEETING OPENED: 
Chairman Annie Jackson welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked that a moment of silence be observed. 

 
2. APPROVE AGENDA: 

On a motion by Nick Tolstick, seconded by Debbie Holley, the Board unanimously approved the Superintendent’s 
recommendation to approve the agenda. 

 
3. COMMUNITY GROUPS:  None 
 
4. APPROVE PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS: 

On a motion by LaSonja Richardson, seconded by Nick Tolstick, the board unanimously approved the Superintendent’s 
personnel recommendations as follows: 
 
Employment: 
Byron Fair   Gateway/Elective Teacher, GHS 
Trey Gay   Math Teacher, GHS 
Tameka Jamison  Special Ed Teacher, RES 
Thomas Hargrave  Band Teacher, PCHS 
 
Retirement: 
Melvan Elmore   Bus Driver, effective 8/1/17 
 

 MEETING ADJOURNED: 
There being no further business, Chairman Annie Jackson adjourned the meeting at 7:04 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________    ________________________________ 
Chairman       Secretary 


